

Office of the Director General

Mr Paul Devery General Manager Cowra Shire Council PO Box 342 Cowra NSW 2794 12/18947

Dear Mr Devery

Subject: Cowra Shire Council Land Use Strategy – Final endorsement

I refer to Cowra Shire Council's correspondence dated 5 October 2012 requesting the Director General's final endorsement of the Cowra Shire Council Comprehensive Land Use Strategy documentation.

I would like to congratulate Cowra Shire Council on its work on the Cowra Shire Land Use Strategy documentation, prepared in conjunction with the community and the State Government. Accordingly, I am pleased to advise I have endorsed the final Cowra Shire Land Use Strategy documentation including:

- Cowra Shire Land Use Strategy, dated February 2011
- Cowra Shire Review of Submissions document, dated December 2009
- Cowra Shire LEP Justification Report, dated April 2012

Should you have any further enquiries about this matter, I have arranged for the Department's Ms Anna Cumberland to assist you. Ms Cumberland can be contacted at the Department's Western Region Office on (02) 6841 2180.

Yours sincerely

Sam Haddad

Director General

10/1/2013.